
 
 

  

 

   
 

April 17, 2023 

 

Representative Aisha Gomez 
Chair, House Taxes 
House of Representatives 
St.  Paul, MN 
 
Dear Chair Gomez,  

As the President and CEO of the Women’s Foundation of Minnesota, I write to express our 

support of the Child and Working Family Tax Credit in HF1858 as amended. We thank you Governor 

Walz and Lt. Governor Flanagan for proposing a robust Child Tax Credit, and the Chair for including 

these additional investments to prioritize families, especially those pushed to the margins, in your tax 

bill.  

For 40 years, the Women’s Foundation has invested more than $45 million in communities 
across the state, and advanced policy so women, girls, and their families can thrive.  With the Center on 
Women, Gender, & Public Policy at the Humphrey School, we produce the state’s leading research on 
the well-being of women and girls every two years. That data shows that we continue to have stark 
disparities when it comes to families’ ability to access care for their children.  

Women are the center of families. For the more than 50% of working mothers who are the 
primary breadwinners in families in Minnesota – and 74% of Black mothers and 77% of Indigenous 
mothers – financial security is the foundation for their families’ future.  



 
 

  

 

   
 

The Child and Working Family Tax Credit in Minnesota will help create financial security for 
families across the state and alleviate poverty. The credit helps parents afford the essentials, such as 
paying bills and school expenses, investing in savings, and paying for childcare. Childhood poverty 
correlates with negative long-term outcomes, so we must do all we can to alleviate the burdens of 
meeting basic needs to prevent expensive and dire consequences. 

Our research shows that Black and Indigenous families and communities of color are more likely 
to face poverty in Minnesota and lack the financial resources to keep up with the cost of living. This is 
particularly true for families with a single mother who is the head of her household.  

The median income for a mom with two kids in Minnesota puts the cost of living out of reach for 
nearly 90% of those families; 30% are living below the poverty line. When we disaggregate the data, the 
numbers are even more stark. For a family headed by a Black mom, 45% live in poverty, as do 51% of 
Latina moms and 62% of Indigenous moms. We need to do more for our Minnesota families. While we 
continue to address the wage gap resulting from employment segregation, low wages, and lack of 
access to business ownership, we need the Child Tax Credit to lift families from poverty.  

Thank you for your work to make Minnesota a more equitable state by investing resources to lift 

families out of poverty.   

Thank you,  

 

Gloria Perez 

CEO & President 

Women’s Foundation of Minnesota 

 


